Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Minutes

March 27, 2003


PRESENT: Carol Abert, John Armstrong, Cindy Ahre, Cindy Balero, Connie Bish, Lilia Camino, Lettie Camp, Janice Cantua, Teresa Costa, Sharon Davidson, Jennifer Duldulao, Sharon DuPree, Debbie Earney, Gail Ehrhorn, Donna Hawkinson, Roni Jennings, Simone Johnson, Ann Jones, Karen Kit, Judy Martinez, Mindy Maxadon, Carmen McCauley, Elizabeth Noyes, Linda Peifer, Connie Reding, Michelle Rosenberg, Doris Scott, Mary Straight, Heidi Ulrech, Earl Weaver   

I. Call to Order

President Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.

II. Special Guest Speaker – President Halliday

President Halliday addressed the Senate regarding several issues.

Budget

Roy Stutzman and Bob Kratochvil are developing assumptions for the 2003-2004 budget.  Mid-year 2002-2003 categorical funding cuts were not as drastic as predicted, coming in at approximately 10.8% instead of 43%.  The Governor overestimated the collection of property taxes and is not backfilling that amount.  LPC’s share of the mid year cuts totals about $500,000.  Any savings will be passed along to next year.

Accreditation

The Accreditation Team found that classified staff are involved and greatly valued at LPC.  The Team presented 12 recommendations, five dealing with the relationship between the District and LPC.  Lettie Camp questioned the Team’s comments regarding the vagueness of the plans written in the Self-Study.  According to the Team, the Planning Agendas were not specific about time lines and about who would be responsible for implementing them.  President Halliday explained that examples from prior Accreditation did not specify time lines or responsible individuals, so we did not either.  Other areas the Team commented about were the need to improve communications between the College and the District, evaluate all adjunct faculty more regularly, and finish rewriting course outlines to conform to Title V requirements.  President Halliday receives a confidential report from the Team that she can review for factual content.  The final report will be approved by the Accrediting Commission of the Western Association of Schools and Colleges and sent within two to three months.


Foundation


Dr. David Mertes is involved in the formation of the Foundation.  An attorney is donating his services to draw up the legal documents for starting the Foundation.  While the Chabot-Las Positas College Foundation rasises some funds for the District, the new 

Las Postas Foundation hopes to aggressively seek funding from the community.  The Foundation will serve as ambassadors in the community to raise money for college projects.  In fact, the Foundation asked for a ‘‘wish list’’ of college needs.

Bond

The mayors and City Councils of Dublin, Pleasanton and Livermore support the colleges' pursuit of the Bond measure.  The Chancellor's Council will be the hiring committee to hire a pollster to research public opinion on the feasibility of placing a bond measure on the March or November 2004 ballots.

III. Agenda

Guest speaker President Halliday is moved ahead to follow the Call to Order. 

IV. Approval of Minutes

Motion:  The minutes of February 27, 2003 were approved as presented.

MSC:      Cindy Ahre/Donna Hawkinson, unanimous, motion carried

V. Old Business

A
District-Wide Classified Flex Day

Karen Kit announced that plans for the April 14, District-Wide Classified Flex Day were going well.  All the necessary information about the event has been communicated by email.  Any money collected from fund raising efforts will be used to fund training for classified staff and future classified Flex Days. She reported that the Board of Trustees was pleased to learn that SEMS training was planned for the day.

The water will be turned off on campus April 12-14 due to construction on the water main.  

B
Constitution/Bylaws Update
Cindy Ahre reported that the Committee met several times to review the Constitution to remove verbiage better suited to guidelines and bylaws. The Committee expects to complete its work on both drafts by the end of the month.     When we return next August, the classified staff will have the opportunity to vote on the proposed revisions.

C
Election Sub-Committee Update

Michelle Rosenberg reported that, to date, the Election Committee had received nominations for all positions except President and Group I Senator.

VI. New Business

A. End-of-Year Event

Connie Bish opened the floor to a discussion of the End-of-Year Event that will be scheduled in lieu of a May Senate meeting.  She informed the Senate that Barbara Morrissey offered to provide a 22-minute video called “What’s Right in the World.”    The discussion centered on whether or not to host a potluck or fund a luncheon through the Senate Social Account.

Motion:  The Senate shall provide funds for a lunch for the End-of-Year Event.

MSC:
  Lettie Camp/Carmen McCauley 

Amended Motion:  The Senate shall provide funds, not to exceed $300, for a   lunch for the End-of-Year Event.

MSC:                       Connie Reding/Jennifer Duldulao, unanimous, motion carried

VII. Reports

A. President

President’s Advisory Group  
The classified staff was well represented at the meeting with the Accreditation team and our comments were well received.   

In April, Don Milanese will schedule several focus groups to evaluate the effectiveness of the new Division V.

Chancellor’s Council
The Chancellor’s Council meets monthly.  At our March 11 meeting we heard a report from Jeannine Methe about the contract with Blackboard to provide the platform for offering Distance Education classes.  Ms. Methe saved the District money by negotiating a better price. 

The Chancellor’s Council will serve as the hiring committee to hire the bond pollster.  Interviews are scheduled Tuesday, April 1.  The Faculty cautioned against hiring the bond pollster and the political consultant from the same firm.

Board of Trustees Reports

The Board of Trustees and President Cota commended the people who organized the March 17 march in Sacramento.

President Halliday and President Carlson reported on efforts to implement disaster preparedness plans on each campus.  The Board of Trustees supports their efforts.

At Chabot and LPC, the Student Associations, Faculty Associations, the Classified Senates and the Academic Senates support pursuing the bond issue.

Classified Senate Council

Barbara Morrissey visited the March 20 Council meeting.  She explained that this year the classified staff will be honored with a Staff Appreciation Week instead of a luncheon hosted by a single Division.  The logistics and economics of holding one large lunch have become unmanageable and very expensive.  Each Division will have the flexibility to plan their own special celebration.

We need to rethink the presentation of the Outstanding Classified Award, which in the past, has been presented at the Staff Appreciation Luncheon.  Connie will talk with President Halliday about the possibility of making the presentation at the May 10-20-30 Year Awards May Town Meeting.  Mary Straight reminded the Senate that nominations for the Outstanding Classified Award are due

April 7.

Barbara Morrissey also shared some great Staff Development ideas and materials with the Council.  These materials will be passed along to next year’s Activity Coordinators.

B. Vice President - No report.

C. Activity Coordinators

Jennifer Duldulao invited all classified staff to attend the Avery “Get Organized” Seminar scheduled for Friday, March 28 at 11:00 a.m. in the Staff Lounge.  After the presentation, a free lunch will be served.

Connie Bish informed the Senate that LaVaughn Hart had a list from the Speaker’s Bureau of available speakers and presentations.

D. Treasurer

Due to Veronica Niegsch’s resignation, the Treasurer position is vacant. 

Doris Scott volunteered to fill the position for the next two months.

Connie Bish reported the Social Account balance is $1,587.00 and the Awards Account balance is $12.00.  A transfer of $200 for the Outstanding Classified Award and $200 for the Scholarship will be made by next month.

E. Group I       

Veronica Niegsch is resigning in order to work for her husband’s carpet cleaning business.

Group II 

No report. 

Group III

Linda Peifer reported that Amber Sexton resigned in order to return to school.  

We have a new security guard, Luis Montanez, who was hired as part-time but will become full-time as of April 14.  He will replace John Caicedo who entered military service on February 28.  Security Guard, George Cardenas, recently had surgery.  Linda suggested sending cards to both John and George.



Group IV 

Carol Abert discussed Ohlone College’s layoffs to provide the information on what other colleges are experiencing during this budget crisis.  Ohlone has cut six people and eliminated or left vacant 28 other positions.

According to Dave Vigil, LPC is now a Smog Referee station for the State of California.  LPC is also a training center for both GM and Isuzu.  The Automotive Department generates funds for the College.

F. Standing of Special Assignment Committees

Bookstore

The Bookstore Committee will meet in April.

District College Budget Study Group

Mindy Maxedon reported that the District College Budget Study Group met on February 28 at LPC.  An update of the Enrollment Management groups from both campuses confirmed that both groups have made great progress in reviewing discipline plans and reducing classes as appropriate.

Roy Stutzman made a presentation to the committee.  He addressed the state budget status, district budget assumptions, and proposed budget reductions and revenue enhancements.  There was a discussion regarding the validity of the allocation model.  Chancellor Cota made it clear the she would have the final decision regarding cuts, and if necessary, she would make the hard decisions needed to ensure that both campuses make it through the budget crisis as intact as possible. 

Starting June 1, during the summer session, the college will be closed on Fridays. 

Food Services-No report.

Health & Safety-No report.
IPC/Budget Study 

Janice Cantua reported that the Committee met with an architect to discuss the footprint for the College.  A map of the footprint was distributed to the Senate.  Janice pointed out several areas for potential development.  She cautioned that the only firm plans are for the new PE building.  Stan Dobbs and President Halliday are working with the city of Livermore.  The footprint will be posted on the Intranet.  

Scholarship

Carmen McCauley reported that Andi Schreibman organized committees to review applications from now until the last week of April.  Unfortunately, the Committees have received even fewer applications than last year.

Staff Development  

Ann Jones reported that the Committee reviewed Dollars for Departments applications.  Out of the 12 applications, four were declined, six were fully funded and two were partially funded.  Next year, the Committee will actively promote on-campus workshops and seminars and pursue funding from outside sources.

Student Success 

Earl Weaver reported on the Committee’s work on early alert notification.  Nancy Wright presented a rough draft of the Mid-Semester Progress Report template.  Nancy will continue to refine the form and present it to the Committee at the next meeting.

Technology 

Karen Kit reported that Greg Johns actively promoted a committee for print management. The Computer Center and the Library are investigating the possibility of purchasing paper supplies elsewhere, as purchasing paper from the Bookstore is very expensive.   

The Online Course Development Program is proceeding this semester.  The ASLPC created an Online Teacher of the Year Award.  

Scott Vigallon submitted a nomination for a Technology Focus Award, which is awarded by the State Chancellors Office.  Scott nominated the Teaching and Learning Web Accessibility Program conceived by Fredda Cassidy.

A committee composed of Leslie Gravino, Fredda Cassidy, Hyldi Viera and John Gonder is proposing the establishment of a new work-study program whereby students can assist the College in areas that could benefit from business, graphic design or technology.  Fredda Cassidy is requesting that the classified staff send her a wish list of projects or ideas by April 14. 

G. Special Assignment Committees

Taskforce for Committees

No report.

Critical Incident Response Team
Elizabeth Noyes reported that the Committee provided counseling resources to help students and staff cope with current world issues. 

Curriculum

A document outlining academic changes to course outlines was presented to the Board of Trustees.

Graduation

Pam Luster is holding a graduation-planning meeting on April 3.  Karen Kit reported that four hours of compensation time would be available for those individuals who volunteer to help out during the graduation ceremony.  Anyone who is interested should first check with their Deans and Supervisors.

H. Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – Judy Martinez 

No report.

VIII. Good of the Order

Blue Star Moms, an organization that sends TLC packages to service men and women serving in Iraq, may provide a list of the kinds of things that service men and women need and want.

IX. Adjournment

Motion:   The Senate shall adjourn at 4:30 p.m.

MSC:       Janice Cantua/Carmen McCauley, unanimous, motion carried
C:\Documents and Settings\cbish\My Documents\Word Files\Cl. Senate\CS 3-27-03 draft.doc                                      page 6

